
Targeted Measures – New Recess/Lunch Schedule 

 
May 5, 2021 
 
Dear Cougar families, 
The district is working with Fraser Health daily on the best measures to take to keep us all healthy and 
safe.  They have deemed that we need to do more to ensure that our students are as physically 
distant as possible.  As you know, since September, we have separated our primary divisions into play 
zones with two classes in each zone.  We now need to move to an even more physically distant 
model.  Starting today, we will have two recesses and two outside lunchtimes.   
 

Groups A B 

Intermediate Divisions 
Back Field 

1 
3 
5 

2 
4 

Primary Divisions 
Front playground – remain in 

zones 

7 
9 

11 

6 
8 

10 
12 

 
Recess:  
10:00 – 10:15  - Group A outside, Group B still working 
10:15-10:30 – Group B outside, Group A back working 
 
Lunch:  
 
11:45 – 12:10  Group A Outside Time 
    Group B  Eating time 
 
12:10 – 12:35*  Group A  Eating time 
    Group B Outside time 
 
*Teachers back at 12:30 – Finishing outside time for Group B and collecting students from outside at 
12:35 
 
A few other measures and reminders: 

- All parent meetings must be done virtually or by phone; please contact your child’s teacher via 
phone or email if you would like to speak to them 

- A reminder that the playground is CLOSED before and after school.  Children must remain with 
their parents, and we ask that you vacate the grounds as soon as you can after school 

- Daily reminders of masks, hand hygiene and physical distancing are great coming from home 
- We urge all parents in our community to be following the BCCDC guidelines and health orders.  

We are not out of this yet, and we have had ZERO transmissions in school due to our safety 
protocols and hard work.  We implore all families to help us in this quest to keep us all safe by 
diligently following the rules.   


